January 19th, 1932. Norman Eager, Esq., 4312 Montrose Avenue, WESTMOUNT, Que. Dear Mr. Rager:-Thank you for your letter of the eighteenth and for your assurance of loyalty if only to the Faculty of Applied Science. However, I wish that loyalty could be extended to the whole University. It seems to me that this is a time when McGill graduates should stand together and solidly behind the University. I assure you that administering it in these days of depression is not an easy matter. While this is neither the time nor the place to discuss the financial affairs of the University and therefore its limitations, let me say this that the last campaign was held twelve years ago and before a dollar was coldectedeevery dollar raised was allotted. I always advocated another campaign in 1927, but we had to stand aside for hospitals and before our constituency was through paying for that the depression was on us. I would very much appreciate if some time you would come to see me in order that we might talk about the University and its problems. With all good wishes, I am. Yours faithfully. Principal